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• As part of an ongoing effort to modernize and streamline the immigrant visa system 

and overall arrival process, U.S. Customs and Border Protection (CBP) has been 
working with U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) and the 
Department of State (DOS) to transition to a paperless immigrant visa (IV) packet.   
 

• One step in the transition to a paperless IV process is the automation of the I-89, Data 
Collection Form. 

 
• Effective June 15, 2015, an executed Form I-89 is no longer required as part of the IV 

packet process.  
 

• Form I-89 is still required when completing Form I-181, Creation of Record.   
 

• The immigrant admission must be recorded in and the immigrant 
classification must be documented.  

 
• All other IV processing steps remain the same and will comply with existing policy.  

 
• IV packets, with the exception of Montreal pilot packets, must be logged on the IV 

log, boxed, manifested with the port of entry, data of entry and quantity of packets 
and mailed to the Texas Service Center. 

 
• Montreal pilot packets will be mailed to: 
 

USCIS/TSC 
ATTN: Montreal Pilot 
4141 N. Saint Augustine Road 
Dallas, TX 75227 
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